
  

 

   

 ñTherefore, since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of witnesses 

let us also lay aside every weight and the sin that easily distracts 

and let us run with perseverance the race that is set before us.ò 

Hebrews 12:1 

 

Just before this magnificent statement in the Letter to the Hebrews, the author recounts the history of great 

and faithful people that have gone before.  He starts with Abraham, Moses and David before continuing on 

through the more contemporary prophets and recent leaders.  In the next verse, he points to the ultimate 

example of our faith, the one we follow, Jesus.  Like then, we are called now to look back to those people of 

faith who have gone before us in both the church universal and in our own gathering of faith and to look 

forward to the one we follow.  Like them, we in our own time and place stand on the shoulders of those who 

have come before us.  We do well to remember them, to learn from them and to honor them.  We also do well 

to remember that we must also take our place in the great cloud of witnesses and to run our race, for some 

day others who follow will look back upon our example as well.   

 

During the month of October we will kick off our Stewardship Campaign.  We will start by looking back to 

Abraham too.  We will look at his story, his call, his leap of faith, his blessings and the way he became a 

blessing to others.  It is a good place to start.  But then, we will look back upon the cloud of witnesses in our 

own congregation.  We will remember what they have done for this place and our faith.  We will remember 

that they built both a strong faith community here and left us with the resources, facilities and spirit to run our 

race. We will learn from their examples of giving, sacrifice and generosity. And finally we will honor them 

by taking our place in the long line of witnesses and running well. 

 

This year in particular, we face a challenge to bridge the gap left by the loss of a number of great witnesses 

from the recent history of this church.  Through the past year and a half we have lost people like Meta Ukena 

whose strength of faith and perseverance of character forced us to understand welcome in a new way.  We 

have lost people like Bob Wilmot who lovingly cared for our buildings and kept them strong.  We have lost 

people like Jane Fitzpatrick who gave generously to this church and supported our vision.  We have lost    

people like David McKearnan, Allie Holmes, Jan Lindstrom, Anne Braman, Bruce Wise, Dori Slosek and 

Virginia Rogers and others each who gave of their time, treasure and talent and each of whom left their mark 

on how we live as a people. 

 

We are called to look at their example not just in admiration or appreciation, but take their example for our 

own lives.  We must step up and be the new voice of justice, to care for these beautiful and old buildings and 

to provide the financial and other resources to leave this place even better for those who will follow us.  We  
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face a large challenge this year.  Those who have recently departed were faithful and generous financial givers 

to this church.  Their giving represents about 15-20% of our stewardship pledges.  We are a church that 

exercises sound financial management of our resources and gives generously to those in need.  Yet such a 

sizable and sudden loss in pledges has significant implications for our community and the way we can do 

ministry here in Stockbridge.  We need to find a way to make up that deficit in pledges. 

 

The good news is that we are growing and vibrant.  The good news is that new people are choosing to take 

their place among this local cloud of witnesses.  Nonetheless, that new growth will not be enough in this 

current year to close the gap we face.  I know that there are people in this congregation giving to their very 

limit – giving to the point where it both feels good and where it challenges them.  That is good and I trust that 

it will continue.  I also know that we have among us those capable of stepping up and helping not just to close 

that gap for budgetary or pragmatic reasons, but to live into the calling God has placed before us – to run the 

race that has been set before us. 

 

Over the next month and a half, we will have the chance to pray, contemplate and consider what each of our 

pledges to this church will be for the coming year.  We will hear stories from current members and look back 

to the stories of those who have gone before.  I know that we can face this challenge together.  I know from 

spending time with you that we can rise to face this challenge not only for our own time, but to leave this 

place an even better, stronger, more faithful place than when we found it. 

 

I look forward to the journey and the blessings that will come. 

 

Brent  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 HAPPY OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

(Please let someone on the  

Growth and Fellowship Committee  

know if we have not included your birthday  

or listed it incorrectly.) 

 

October 3     Madonna Meagher 

October 11   Betsy Wise 

October 19   Tristan Osgood 

October 20   Bob Henderson         

October 23     Starbuck Smith 

October 26    Sara Jobin   

October 31   Anna Smith 
 

 PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOLLOWING  

IN YOUR PRAYERS 
     
Craig Hall, (Lee) 
Dorothea Miller, (Glendale) 
Al Wermuth, (NJ) 
Carole Jenny, (Stockbridge) 
Max Stackhouse, (W. Stockbridge) 
Grace Johnson, (Lenox) 
Kerri Chavez, (FL)    
Rudy Hoeltzel, (Stockbridge)  
Ed Maurer and Allison Tracy (Bradenton, FL)  
Pat Martin, (CT)    
Norm Charbonneau, Devonshire, (Lenox)  
Bill Holmes, Kimball Farms, (Lenox)   
Bonnie Bailey, Mt. Carmel, (Lenox)  



Trustees 
 
An old building requires constant care and we have been very busy recently with upkeep.  For example one 
of the floodlights on the front of the church was no longer working and both have been replaced with energy    
efficient LED lights.  Other recent projects include the wide cracks in the floor in the back of the balcony that 
have been fixed with only the staining to be done to finish the job.  The toilet in the Handicap Bathroom 
which has needed many repairs over the past four years has had the insides of the tank replaced.  The hose in 
the kitchen sink nearest the dishwasher sprung a leak and has been repaired. 
 
We will soon have a Baby Changing Station in the Handicap Bathroom for the convenience of members and 
guests.  We have installed electric baseboard heat in 7th Heaven to be able to better utilize the space.  We will 
be switching the phone and internet service from Verizon to Time Warner at a savings of almost 40% over 
the current cost.  We are constantly vigilant in our responsibilities to maintain our building although much 
remains to be done.  As anyone who lives in an old house knows, there are unexpected repairs that always 
crop up in addition to the preservation that one must constantly think about.   The Trustees are making every 
effort to keep on top of current maintenance while making plans for future needs as well.  You can help by 
marking your calendar for our Fall Clean Up Day on Saturday, November 8.  There will be inside and   
outside jobs to be done.  More information will follow as the date gets closer.   We hope you will be able to 
help us! 
  

Mission and Action 

 

Mission and Action received a nice update email from Thomas Bachman, whom was granted an individual 
grant for $500 to help him with his volunteer work over in Tibet. He is teaching English in two schools in 
Kathmandu. He has given the children two soccer balls that he bought with our funds and he states, ñThey 
absolutely love them.ò He has additional soccer balls, but he reports that the principal suggested that he ñwait 
until they use those ones up before giving the others.ò The students are also enjoying art supplies that he 
brought over.   

 

Thomas and I are going to be working on setting up a Pen Pal arrangement with his students (ages 4-14) so 
that they can practice their English as well as learn about a different culture. Children of any age, please   
contact me if you are interested in having a Pen Pal. I will put you on the list and we will work it out. 

 

After Brentôs stirring sermon of 9/14/14, I was approached by congregation members who asked, ñWhat are 
we doing as a church to help the Syrian Refugees?ò I want to let you know that Mission & Action has heard 
you and we are looking into relief agencies that are working over there. We are currently doing   research to 
find an agency that meets the criteria that we have set up for agencies that we fund (i.e. high percentage of 
donations go to those in need, not for administrative costs). This led to us to also discuss concerns regarding 
the Eboli virus outbreak in western Africa and the refugee Latino children that are spilling over our southern 
border. 

 

A check $100 has been sent to CO-ACT to pay them for five hour of volunteer work that was complete by a 
church member. Way to go! Thanks so much for your time. 

 

Until next month, be safe, be well, and be peaceful. 

 

Karen O. Lindstrom 

 



Deacons 
 

As with all parts of our life together, the role of Deacon is something that has evolved and changed over 
the years.  Jo Ann Levitt, the current chair of the Board of Deacons sat down with Barbara Bracknell, a  
long-time member of the church and former Deacon to get her thoughts and memories.  The summary of 

their conversation follows. 
 

Things have definitely changed through the years at 1st Congregational Church in Stockbridge. Would 
you  believe that early on, when Barbara was first becoming a member she also had a job as a ósoda jerkô 
in the Stockbridge drug-store (in late 1940ôs). She recalls when cokes were a nickel and sheôd serve you a 
cup of coffee for a dime! 

 

Back then, things were slightly more óformalô in the church. You wouldnôt dare get up and cross between 
the altar and the front pews, but go all the way to the back and come round front again. Barbara recalls 
when only men were allowed to be deacons and theyôd sit on the four deacon chairs at the front of the 
sanctuary, facing the congregation. In those days men would walk you down the aisle to your chosen pew 
and then hand you a bulletin. Often thereôd be two deacons reading the scripture, one on either mike. 
Barbara recalls the early years with fondness; on Easter of 1947, her beloved offered her an engagement 
ringéwhile they were sitting on the fifth pew from the front on the left side.  

 

She was married in 1947 and óofficiallyô joined the church in 1948. Barbara remembers that a janitor used 
to come and set up the church, turn on the lights and ring the bells before service, tasks that deacons 
routinely handle nowadays. The choir would line up and march in with the minister & deacons each 
Sunday, and once settled in the choir loft, they sat facing toward center (not toward the congregation). 
Barbara was the óassistant superintendentô of Sunday school for many years and saw that the children 
received special    booklets each week filled with Bible lessons. Sunday school happened an hour before 
worship. 

 

There was a time when the front of the Sanctuary was re-built and the platform (which now holds 
communion table) was added. Prior to that, the minister ónever stepped downô or came closer to the 
congregation.          Following the death of her beloved husband, Barbara made a special offering to the 
church and had all four of the ódeacon chairsô redone. Sometimes she misses seeing them nicely lined up 
in front of the chancel. 

 

Thirteen years after her husband passed, Barbara was approached by Alice Wilmottôs husband, who said 
to her quite plainly, ñYouôre going to be a deacon now!ò She loved all aspects of arranging for worship, 
however her favorite part was going up to the pulpit to perform the scripture reading. On Sundays when 
she was the        assigned reader, she remembers having to review the scripture with the minister to make 
sure she understood what she was reading. Having just completed her 92nd birthday, Barbaraôs delighted 
to watch others carry out the many tasks she once performed herself, and is glad to be present for all parts 
of worship while still ógoing strong.ô  

 

Service League 

HOLLY FAIR - HEADS UP! 
 

I know what you're thinking!  Didn't we just get over the Summer Fair?  You're right, and thanks to your    
donations and participation, it was a big success - we took in over $1500 to devote to service projects.  
But that was just the opening act - the main event is coming up soon, and that's the HOLLY FAIR.  Mark 
your  calendars now for Saturday, December 6th.  Long-time members know that this annual event is the 
place to shop for greens, crafts, and holiday goodies of all sorts.  If this is your first Holly Fair, you're in 
for a treat for the whole family.  And if, between now and then, you have some spare time and want to be 
part of the craft factory that meets in the classroom every Monday morning between 10 - 1, or want to 
work on a project at home, come on by! 



Music 
 

Piano Notes 

  

In last month's newsletter, we learned some interesting facts about the beautiful original windows in the 
Sanctuary.  This month, the Music Committee wanted to share some very interesting "notes" about           
another beautiful item in our Sanctuary . . . the Steinway Piano! 

  

As you have listened to the wonderful music in our church services, have you ever wondered where this   
piano came from? How old it is?  Is it special?  Yes, it is!   

 

This unique instrument was built in 1908, and was purchased by our church 
in 1990.  At that time, Penna Rose was the Minister of Music, and she tasked 
then new member Jean Stackhouse (with her extensive   Boston and New 
England Conservatory connections) to help the church find a piano.  Jean's 
Boston piano technician had recently done some work on a piano which he 
knew was on the market, and might meet our needs.  The piano belonged to 
the widow of a chamber music-loving prep school teacher in St. Johnsbury, 
Vermont.   It was a perfect fit for our needs, and we were able to purchase it 
for $13,000.  

 

Along with our fine pipe organ, this instrument is a substantial asset of the 
church and with its very unusual "tulip legs" and the original ivory keys, it is 
probably the finest ñchurch pianoò in Berkshire County.  However, as with 
any fine instrument, there is maintenance, repairs, and regular upkeep which 
must be done.  It is estimated that the action of the piano was last worked on 
over 30 years ago, and other than the regular tunings, almost no additional 
work has been done.   

  

We have been working with Terry Flynn of Flynn Pianos and he has given the instrument a full              
evaluation.  Terry is a well respected piano restorer and dealer of vintage fine pianos with a main location in 
New Fairfield, CT, and an additional showroom in Great Barrington.  Although the basics of the instrument 
(pin block, strings, and sound board) are all in good shape, some work and refurbishment needs to be done 
for the action (hammers, shanks and flanges), the regulation, and the voicing; along with better options for 
the wheels (found on all concert instruments) to be able to move the piano.  The piano case could also use 
some cosmetic work as it has taken a beating with years of heavy use.  Fortunately - the original ivory and 
ebony keys are in excellent shape.  A similar Steinway Model B Grand piano of this era and quality, with 
proper maintenance and restoration, would start at $55,000!  We have a rare and beautiful    instrument, and 
it is our responsibility to take care of it through proper maintenance and restoration, so that it may live up to 
its full power and brilliance. 

 

We have always been blessed to have a number of fine pianists among our Ministers of Music, as well as an 
unusual number of performing pianists among our own membership. This piano has been an important part 
of our regular worship experience for the last 24 years, allowing us to experience a wide variety of quality 
music in many styles. In addition to its regular use by the  Stockbridge Festival Chorus, outside groups rent 
the church for concerts because they know we have a quality instrument: Berkshire Bach Society, Berkshire 
Lyric Chorus, Close Encounters With Music, and many other independent presenters.  

  

The next time you are listening to some beautiful music emanating from our piano, close your eyes and see 
if you can hear the history that is there . . . along with God's presence among us through music.   

 



Growth and Fellowship 
 

Coffee Hour Hosts, Church Greeters, and Nametags (oh my): 

There is a sign-up sheet on the closet bulletin board in the Jonathan Edwards Room, where you can sign up 
to be a coffee hour host, a Sunday morning greeter, or to request a permanent nametag. And our nametag 
rack is currently in the JE Room near the sanctuary door, so that you can grab your nametag on the way to 
coffee hour. 

 
All Church Retreat, September 19-20:  

Thirty people of all ages enjoyed a retreat to Camp Hi-Rock, complete with more food than we could eat, 
perfect weather, the Best Bonfire Ever (created by Ted Randolph, of course), games, relaxed conversations, 
Brent-led program and discussion on how we believe, one kilt-clad lake swimmer (Ted Randolph, of 
course), and breathtakingly beautiful woodland hikes (instigated by, you guessed it, Ted  Randolph, of 
course). Thank you to planners Terry Wise, Michelle Gillett, Karen Lindstrom, Cindy Brown, and Brent 
Damrow. And many thanks to all the cooks and kitchen worker bees. 

 
  
          Retreat Participants at  

 Camp High Rock 
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Letôs Talk this Fall            A Note from Brent 

 

One of the things I love about the changing seasons to Fall and then Winter is that the colder and darker days 
actually lend themselves to being intentional about getting together and hanging out.  With no gardens to tend, 
no lawns to mow and less things going on, the days and nights are perfect for sitting down and catching up. 

My open office hours are moving to Friday afternoons.  From 1:30 until 4:00, I will be here in my office    
waiting for you toédrop byéstop inésay hiébring your celebrations and your burdensébring an idea, 
question or concern.  You do not need an appointment! 

 

Then on the second and third Fridays of each month from 4:30 p.m. until 5:30 
p.m. I will be hosting happy hours around the County.  These will offer the 
chance to sit in a more casual and comfortable atmosphere and talk about what is 
important or interesting to you.  I hope they not only provide the chance for me 
to better get to know all of you, but also for you to get to know each other better 
too.  They will be at restaurants and gathering spots in the various communities 
from which people hail.  If you want to grab a snack or a beverage you are 
welcome to do so on your own tab.   

 

We will send reminders to those who live in each community, but know that   everyone is invited to any of 
them.  If you know you are coming, just send me a note.  If you decide at the last minute, come anyway. 

 

We will begin on October 10 at THE BARRINGTON BREWERY on Route 7 in Great Barrington.  It will be 
a great time to gather and then get ready to go to Music on Main at the church and hear Marjorie Dix perform.  
Then on October 17 we will head north to MISSION BAR AND TAPAS on North Street in Downtown    
Pittsfield.  In November we will be in Lenox and Stockbridge, but wherever we are know that you are 
welcome.   

 

We will be getting more information up on our website regarding these open events.  Come and relax and 
bring a friend (or two!). 

 

 

Speaking of Fall ï Save the Date for our Fall Clean-up! 

 

Make sure to mark your calendar for Saturday, November 8th.  The Trustees will be hosting our annual Fall 
Clean-up.  This year we will work on: 

 

Ý Beautifying and protecting our sanctuary by moisturizing and polishing wood. 

Ý Making Seventh Heaven more usable and comfortable. 

Ý Cleaning our grounds and making them ready for the winter. 

 

We will start the day at 9:00 a.m. and finish with a light lunch together at 1:00 p.m. 



PREPAREDNESS MONTH 
 
Being prepared is important.  Last month was preparedness month.  We had a display table on September 28 
with lots of important handouts and a number of sample Preparedness Kits.  Please ask Cary Quigley any 
preparedness questions you may have.  Here to give you a little guidance is the Red Cross Preparedness  
flyer.  If you would like to purchase a basic preparedness kit through the church please sign up on the sheet 
provided in the Johnathan Edwards Room. (Free kits are available)   
 
We should all become familiar with how our town gets alerts out to it's residents. 

 
If you live in Stockbridge: 
To register for the Town of Stockbridge reverse 911, interested parties should email the Town                  
Administrator at admin@townofstockbridge.com.  Information needed is Full name, physical address, land 
line phone number, cell phone number and email address.  The message can be sent via landline, cell phone, 
and email.  tockbridge uses the system not only for important emergency information but also for meeting               
announcements, special information such as hydrant flushing and other such public announcements. 

 

If you live in Lenox: 
The town of Lenox, with the cooperation of their cable system will interrupt normal cable operations to pass 
on emergency information. Local radio and television stations will be alerted to the emergency and  also 
broadcast emergency information to you. 

 

If you live in Great Barrington: 

Go to the town website - http://www.townofgb.org/Pages/index.  On the front page you will find a "click here" 
button on the lower left corner that will take you to a registration page. 

Be Prepared: Make a Plan, Have a Kit, Be Informed 
  

Many voices, same quest 
Cary 

 

 

GOLF OUTING PLANNED AT THE STOCKBRIDGE GOLF CLUB 
 
All are invited for a fun time on the links.  On Wednesday, October 8th, come and 
participate in a mini-outing.  The current plan is to start with a little lunch (on your 
own) in the Clubhouse and then proceed to the links for a round of golf.   

 

For members of the Stockbridge Golf Club there will be no charge.  Greens fees for 
guests are $50 per person with carts and push carts being extra. 

 

While the specifics of format and the like are yet to be determined we can guarantee 
fun will be had. 

 

Wednesday, October 8th 
Lunch (optional) - Noon 
Tee off -1:00 p.m. 

 
Please R.S.V.P to Brent not later than Friday, October 3rd.   

mailto:admin@townofstockbridge.com
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